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February 26, 2019
Senator Marci Francisco
Room 134-West, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue
Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Francisco,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas supports House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans.

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that licenses and regulates bodywork practitioners. Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy; it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimately practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements. While the City of Lawrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing cities establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mere business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seek massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services.

Sincerely,

Thomas M. Markus
City Manager
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February 26, 2019
Representative Mike Amyx
Room 43-South, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue
Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Amyx,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas supports House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans.

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that licenses and regulates bodywork practitioners. Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy; it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimately practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements. While the City of Lawrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing cities establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mete business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seek massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services.

Sincerely,

Thomas M., Markus
City Manager
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Representative Jim Karleskint

Room 512-North, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue

Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Karleskint,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas supports House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans.

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that licenses and regulates bodywork practitioners. Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy, it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimately practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements. While the City of Lawrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing cities establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mere business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seek massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services.

M,

Sincerely,

Thomas M. Markus
City Manager
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February 26, 2019

Senator Tom Holland

Room 134-Fast, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue

Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Holland,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas supports House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans.

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that licenses and regulates bodywork practitioners. Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy; it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimately practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements. While the City of Lawrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing cities establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mere business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seek massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services.

Sincerely,

Thonras M. Markus
City Manager
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February 26, 2019

Representative Dennis Highberger
Room 174-West, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue

Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Highberger,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas supports House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans,

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that licenses and regulates bodywork practitioners. Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy; it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimaftely practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements. While the City of Lawrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing citics establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mere business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seck massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services,

Sincerely,

Thomas M. Markus
City Manager
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February 26, 2019
Representative Barbara W. Ballard
Room 451-South, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue
Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Ballard,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas supports House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans.

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that licenses and regulates bodywork practitioners, Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy; it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimately practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements. While the City of L.awrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing cities establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mere business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seek massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services.

Sincerely,

Thomas M, Markus
City Manager
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February 26, 2019
Senator Anthony Hensley
Room 318-East, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue
Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Hensley,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas suppotts House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans.

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that Hcenses and regulates bodywork practitioners. Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy; it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimately practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements. While the City of Lawrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing cities establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mere business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seek massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services.

Sincerely,

:; hias M. Marklis

City Manager
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February 26, 2019
Representative Eileen Horn
Room 54-South, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue
Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Horn,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas supports House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans.

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that licenses and regulates bodywork practitioners. Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy; it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimately practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements. While the City of Lawrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing cities establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mere business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seek massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services.

Sincerely,

C_Hratl. hfpakicn—
Thomas M. Markus
City Manager
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February 26, 2019
Representative Kenneth Corbet
Room 179-North, Kansas Statehouse
300 S.W. 10th Avenue
Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Corbet,

The City of Lawrence, Kansas supports House Bill 2184, which would enact a massage therapist
licensure act. The proposed Bill would align Kansas with the great majority of states that
regulate the massage industry, which in turn would benefit the health, safety, and welfare of
Kansans.

Due to the absence of state law in this area, in 2018 the City of Lawrence adopted an ordinance
that licenses and regulates bodywork practitioners. Bodywork is defined by the City Code as any
therapeutic or personal development technique that involves working with the human body in a
form involving manipulative therapy, breath work, or energy. Bodywork is not limited to
massage therapy; it also includes structural integration and other manual therapies to encompass
many different types of professionals.

The licensing scheme established by the ordinance was carefully crafted with the help and
expertise of local bodywork practitioners, and provides clarity on the requirements of any person
seeking to practice bodywork in Lawrence while at the same time providing the public with
knowledge that any person intimately practicing bodywork on them must comply with a
thorough list of local licensing requirements, While the City of Lawrence is proud to be among
the trailblazing cities establishing such laws, many cities across the state do not have any
mechanism to address practitioners who are not qualified to perform massage and other
bodywork and who may even, in some cases, be victims or perpetrators of human trafficking.

We strongly encourage you to consider House Bill 2184 and any input you receive regarding
expanding its application to bodywork in general. This Bill would extend beyond mere business
licensure by helping to protect the many Kansans who seck massage therapy and other bodywork
and those who provide such services.

j’fcerely,
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Thomas M, Markus
City Manager
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